

January 17, 2012

Suzanne Wolff
Pitkin County Community Development
130 South Galena Street
Aspen, CO 81611

RE: AMENDMENT TO TILLMAN SITE PLAN APPLICATION

SPID# 264522400583

Dear Suzanne:

Please accept this letter to request an amendment to the land use application submitted for the Tillman parcel, also known as Lot 15 of the Shield-O-Terrace Subdivision. This amendment is in response to the comments heard at the site visit conducted in September 2011, and consists of a redesign of the residence. Attached for your review is a revised site plan, landscape plan, house floor plans and elevations for the parcel. The comments/issues heard at the site visit are listed below with the response to them in *italics*:

- 1) A 30-foot wide easement for Shield-O Road was brought to our attention. This easement encumbers the west side of the property. The house as originally proposed encroaches on this easement.
 - The footprint of the house has been shifted to the east to remove it from the easement for Shield-O Road. This shift in the position of the house on the site eliminates the need to request a variance from the front yard setback; however, a variance from the 50-foot setback along Snowmass Creek Road will now be required to situate a house on the site as proposed.
- The subdivision covenants prohibit parking within the road easement. Some in attendance were concerned that there wasn't sufficient parking area outside of the road easement to accommodate the proposed development.
 - The new site plan provides adequate parking for the house that is outside of the 30-foot easement for Shield-O Road. According to the Section 7-30-20(c) of the Land Use Code, two parking spaces are required for all dwelling units containing less than five bedrooms. Space for at least four parking spaces is provided on the site plan (two in the garage and two in the driveway outside of the easement for Shield-O Road).

- 3) Some of the people in attendance objected to the bulk and size of the structure. They suggested revising the size of the house to be more in line with other houses in the neighborhood.
 - After researching the size of the 11 houses in the vicinity of the parcel, the average floor area on the surrounding lots is 3,497 square feet. The bulk and size of the structure has been reduced from 4,471 square feet to 3,241 square feet (approximately 28%). 1,135 square feet has been placed below grade so that only 2,106 square feet is visible on the site. The reduction in house size was accomplished by reducing the size of all rooms within the house and reducing the amount of bedrooms from four to three.
- 4) The septic system seemed large and there was concern that the septic field was too close to the cut bank along Snowmass Creek Road.
 - The reduction in bedrooms has reduced the size of the septic field on the property. A liner has been added to the septic design to mitigate potential impacts to the cut bank along Snowmass Creek Road. Lining the downhill side of the septic field is a method allowed by the County to address close proximity to steep hillsides.
- 5) The house as originally designed breaks the ridgeline for about 150-feet as seen from Snowmass Creek Road. The group sentiment was that the design of the home should be revised to reduce the protrusion of the roof above the ridgeline as much as possible.
 - Eliminating the upper floor of the dwelling unit has reduced the overall height by about 5 to 7 feet. However, due to the requirement to move the building footprint east to stay out of the Shield-O Road easement, the building will still break the ridgeline, although to a much lesser degree. The house has been reduced in height to the greatest extent possible (one story above grade, 14 to 15-feet above existing grade at the crest of the roof). Being that the size of the parcel is quite small and is immediately adjacent to Snowmass Creek Road, there is no alternative site on the property where the building would not project above the skyline.

Thank you for accepting this revision to the site plan submission. I believe that the revision addresses the concerns of the neighborhood and County to the best extent possible. Please contact me if you would like to conduct an additional site visit or if you require further information regarding this revision to the site plan application.

Sincerely,

Tom Newland, Newland Project Resources, Inc.

ATTACHMENTS	
A.	Revised Building Floor Plans and Elevations
В.	Revised Site Plan
C.	Revised Landscape Plan











